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Weekly Attendance at Pen Mill Infant and Nursery Academy SUMMER TERM 2021-22 

  

Wren class Robin class Kingfisher class Owl  class Goldfinch class 

82% 78% 91% 91% 91% 

Pen Mill Academy attendance - 90% 

http://www.penmillinfants.co.uk


 

 

 

Message from Mrs Manning  

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Dear Parents and carers, 
 
This term’s value is Excellence and we have been discussing what this means in 
assembly and in class. The children understand that it is about being the best 
that they can be and having the confidence to try new things to develop their 
knowledge and skills. 
 
The dance team braved the stage at the Octagon despite nerves and put on a 
performance that made staff glow with pride. These children excelled them-
selves to learn a routine that had some challenging moves. The photos of the 
performance can now be viewed on our school website. 
 
Our year twos have shown determination and resilience with swimming this 
term and it is so great to see them beginning to develop and improve a lifelong 
skill. The children talk enthusiastically about swimming and it is lovely to see 
their confidence grow. 
 
Thank you to all the parents who attended the phonics workshop, we hope you 
found it useful. RWI is taught throughout the school and includes our nursery 
children. The children enjoy these sessions and are making great progress.  
 
Attendance percentages are gradually improving and remain a high priority for 
us at the Academy. Can you please ensure if your child is well enough to attend 
school that they are here promptly and ready for learning. At 9.00am the chil-
dren move to their RWI groups and arriving late can mean that they miss the 
start of the session and their morning welcome in class, all of this will impact on 
their attainment and wellbeing. 
 
Next week we all look forward to the Jubilee celebrations and have ensured that 
this will be a week to remember for our children and staff.  
 
Best wishes 
Mrs Manning 



 

 

 

RWI in action  

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Children are taught in  
Small groups. 

They work in learning partners . 

Letter formation is practised every day. 



 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

ALL CHILDREN AND STAFF TO WEAR 
PARTY OUTFITS  

Monday 23rd May 2022  

JUBILEE HAT PARADE - 2.30PM Monday 23rd May 2022 

JUBILEE SCHOOL BAKE SALE  Wednesday 25th May 2022 

CHILDREN TO WEAR RED, WHITE & 
BLUE PE CLOTHING  

Wednesday 25th May 2022  

SWIMMING - OWL CLASS  25th May, 15th June,  
29th June and 13th July  

INSET DAY  Friday 27th May 2022  

HALF TERM  Monday 30th May -  Friday 
3rd June 

PHONICS SCREENING TEST - YEAR 1  Week beginning  
Monday  6th June 2022  

VISION SCREENING - RECEPTION  Tuesday 7th June 2022 

SWIMMING - GOLDFINCH CLASS  8th June, 22nd June,  
6th July and 20th July  

REPORTS TO GO HOME   Friday 24th June 2022  

SPORTS DAY  Tuesday 28th June 2022 

TAKE ART PERFORMANCE  Tuesday 5th July 2022  

Upcoming dates  


